Minutes from the June 23, 1999 Student Technology Fee Committee meeting are as follows: 

In attendance: TiJean Rodriguez, Brad Bendily, Carlton "Cleve" Bankston, Devin Gregoire, Erin Buratt, Dr. Jill Landesberg, Dr. Mike Asoodeh, Mr. Fred Guillot, and Ms. Clarissa Schiro. Rosalyn Chauvin, Phil Calvin and Sandy Miller were also present.

· The motion was made, by Brad, to accept the minutes to the May 14th meeting, and seconded by TiJean. The minutes were approved. 

· Phil Calvin presented the TEC technology proposal to the committee including: 1) making available a 60 station classroom to be scheduled by the university, 2) moving TEC 137 technology lab to TEC 230 in order to solve the problem with air conditioning, 3) implementing a Student Productivity Center in TEC 137 or TEC 231. After much discussion, Dr. Asoodeh stated that he would need to meet with Dr. Head, Dr. Ragan, and perhaps Dr. Riggs, to get a little more information about the classroom, schedule 25, etc. However, he does feel that having an addition to the Student Productivity Center for those additional hi-tech services, including some checkout facility, is a very good idea. Dr. Asoodeh wants to make sure that everyone is aware that the classroom and the Student Productivity Center that is being discussed are not dedicated only to the College of Education; they are university wide. 

· Fred Guillot made a motion to appoint a sub-committee to study this proposal in detail. The appointed sub-Committee will be Dr. Asoodeh, Brad Bendily, and Cleve Bankston. 

· ACTION ITEM: The sub-committee will research the TEC technology proposal and report the findings at the next Technology Fee Committee meeting. 

  The action item from the last minutes was for Dr. Asoodeh to provide to the SGA, a list of items to be purchased for Peoplesoft using technology funds. Dr. Asoodeh provided this list to Devin Gregoire. 

  Dr. Asoodeh informed the group that Fred Guillot would be taking a more active role with the Faculty Productivity Services and Dr. Golding’s area, Center for Faculty Excellence. He will be working with our faculty and coordinating our distance learning activities. Dr. Asoodeh handed out the reorganizational chart showing the move of Mr. Guillot and the Faculty Productivity Services to Dr. Golding. He will not be able to take as much of a role in the technology committee meetings, because Clarissa and the technology fee will no longer be under his supervision; they will be under the supervision of Donna Methvien. Donna Methvien will begin attending these meetings in place of Mr. Guillot. Dr. Asoodeh stated that there will not be an Office of Academic Computing as of July 1; there will be a Department of Basic Computing Services. 

  Due to the changes in the reorganizational chart, Brad Bendily stated that item (e) on page 2 of the Technology Fee Usage Agreement will be changed to read: e) Director of the Department of Basic Computing Services. 

  TiJean Rodriguez stated that the Board of Supervisors of Student Technology set up some umbrella guidelines for all technology fees. He stated that, after he and Erin reviewed the guidelines, they defined a few problems with it. The problems were addressed as follows: 

1. Policies and Procedures Fee Assessments – We ask that the board include interim courses in the collection of these fees. Although this may be understood and executed throughout the state, it is felt that it should be written into these guidelines. 

2. Expenditures (Fifth sub-paragraph under Appropriate Expenditures) – We ask that the part of the budget allotted for personnel not be specified by these guidelines. However, the Board should require each institution to specify a percentage in their Technology Plan or Agreement based on their respective technological needs. Each institution is expanding differently in both population and technology and, therefore, requires the freedom to maintain and support its’ equipment. 

3. Prohibited Uses of the Fees (second item) – We ask that the word computers be changed to technology as defined within the definition section of the Student Technology Expenditure Guidelines for the University of Louisiana System document. 

4. The Student Advisory Council would like to see a Revision Clause resembling the following: The aforementioned guidelines are to be revisited for evaluation upon the request of a simple majority of the members of the Student Advisory Council, or once every two years, if the policy has remained unexamined. 

  Dr. Asoodeh spoke with Steve Leon to get an update on the dormitory labs. He stated that Housing has been organizing some clean-up work in the dorms (carpeting, painting, putting up bulletin boards, etc.). He stated that, after a study of the dorm labs, the number of computers to be ordered was increased to 54. Including the eight computers already in Cardinal Newman, the total number of computers in the dorm labs will be 62. Dr. Asoodeh stated that the only thing we have no control over is the arrival of the furniture. Although, when we sent the bids out, we did request that they deliver this by the end of July in order to give us time to finish setting these labs up before the beginning of the Fall semester. We will get the computers ahead of time and ghost them so that the computers are available. The additional wiring that was needed has already been done as well. Everything that we can take care either is taken care of or is in the process of being taken care of. The committee also decided that the Housing Office should purchase any needed partition or other equipment of that kind. 

  Dr. Asoodeh stated that we have not yet decided how we are going to promote this. He encouraged everyone to come up with some promotional ideas. 

  Dr. Landesberg requested a breakdown of the time lines for completion of the dorm labs. ACTION ITEM: Clarissa Schiro will provide Dr. Landesberg with a breakdown of the time lines, i.e. wiring to be complete by 07/01/99, surplus items to be complete by 7/14/99, etc. 

  Dr. Asoodeh discussed, with the committee, the possibility of hiring two part-time employees rather than paying for one full-time employee. This would allow us roughly 50 – 55 hours per week as opposed to 40 hours per week. He asked the committee to think about this possibility and get back with him with their response. ACTION ITEM: The committee requested that Dr. Asoodeh discuss the possibility of hiring two part-time employees in the position of Student Technology Services Coordinator rather than a 40-hour full-time employee with Dr. Moffett. 

  Dr. Asoodeh stated that we have done a basic look-over of the Microsoft Agreement. We now need to do an actual survey. The Office of Institutional Research conducts scientific surveys to find out information. These surveys are a little costly. Is this committee willing to pay for a survey to have scientific data about whether or not paying $200,000 per year to Microsoft is feasible? The survey will cost approximately $2,000 to $2,500. Dr. Asoodeh stated that, if we decide to do this, he would like for a sub-committee to sit with Dr. Hall. TiJean made the motion to fund the survey; seconded by Brad Bendily. There were no oppositions. Dr. Asoodeh asked that a sub-committee, including himself, meet with Dr. Hall to discuss possible questions. Devin Gregoire, Brad Bendily, and Erin Buratt volunteered to serve on the sub-committee with Dr. Asoodeh. 

  The meeting was adjourned at 3:20 p.m. with the next meeting scheduled for Wednesday, July 21, at 3:00 p.m. in McClimans Conference Room. 
